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1. Baseline at start: What existed at the start of your 
advocacy? 

Report exactly what the situation was. Be concrete and specific. 
Do not make any judgments. 

Similar to skill levels in reading and writing, students are 
coming to Goochland’s schools with different levels of basic 
computer literacy in grades K-1, a direct result to access they 
have at home with technology. There exists a digital divide. We 
recognize that students throughout all grades who do not have 
access at home to the internet are at a competitive disadvantage 
socially and academically. 

The economic situation in our community and general feeling is 
that the county is spending too much money on schools. The 
division’s expenditure on technology has been questioned. The 
technology budget has been reduced three years in a row. Many 
question our choice of using Apple-brand technology, as it is 
more expensive and wasteful. 

We would like to give all students the opportunity to engage in 
learning with technology 24/7. We would like a 1:1 program to 
bring ubiquitous connectivity to all students in- and outside of 
school. 

We hope such a program would eliminate the digital divide. 

The digital divide exists for two primary reasons: 1) broadband 
internet is not offered in all areas of our county, 2) broadband 
connectivity is not economically feasible for all families. 

2. Intended outcome: What did you hope to achieve in the short 
term and long term? 

My action plan was a “PR” effort to sell the benefit of using 
technology to support our instructional program. We know all 
stakeholders do not see the value in using digital technologies 
to support instructional goals. By using teachers and students 
in the creation of videos, I wanted the public to see the 
authentic benefits and engagement technology already brings to 
students, on a limited basis, with technology already available 
in the schools. 



If the community could see the value of technology, the next 
logical step would have been to bolster support for funding the 
1:1 initiative that would benefit all students. This political 
buy-in would be essential for supporting the effort, including 
the professional development time required to prepare teachers 
for every student having a device in and out of the classroom. 

These videos could help establish a long-term vision for why we 
have and use technology in our schools. 

3. What is the situation as you sit down to review now: Itemize 
the current status of the issue or priority. 

Report exactly what the situation is. Be concrete and specific. 
Do not make any judgments. 

1. There is excitement on behalf of some of the teachers at 
the possibility of having a 1:1 program.  

2. Some teachers are questioning how we could manage a 1:1 
program with current technology staffing.  

3. We already have 4 videos published. These could be used for 
a variety of reasons. Using text with the videos helps 
focus the message. 

4. We have yet to get parent feedback. We are looking forward 
to the videos being shown at an upcoming PTA meeting. 

5. We are featuring the videos on our homepage. 
6. We have planned to show a video and discuss the YouTube 

channel at next month’s school board meeting. There is the 
potential to publically talk about our plans of supporting 
more devices, but we are not yet ready to discuss the 1:1 
and a loan program just yet. 

4. What is needed to achieve your goal(s): Materials, staff, 
training, new perspective on issue or priority? 

The project to produce the videos was not too lofty; this is 
something we can do. The trick here will be to stay on point and 
use more stakeholders to get our positive message across. We 
have two enthusiastic principals who make good mouthpieces for 
this effort. I need to work with our administrative team to 
ensure everyone on the team is a good mouthpiece for our 
advocacy.  

I need to check to make sure all the personalities itemized in 
the plan are clear with the expectations for producing the 
videos. I also need to set aside time to be the consultant I 
promised to be in the production of the videos. 

5. Draft of plan for sustaining progress: What actions can you 
take to sustain any gains you have made? 



The hardest part of sustaining this plan is to ensure the videos 
all stay “on point” and continue to be produced throughout the 
year. Good energy early-on can detract from the plan when other 
fires come to be put out, or other priorities emerge. Keeping 
the advocacy effort alive behind the scenes will hopefully keep 
leadership focused on why we are producing and sharing these 
videos. 

1. I have shared the vision for this project in the schools. 
Step 4 of the plan was to follow up, and that still needs to be 
done. 

2. I need to ensure with principal schedules that the videos 
come in at a regular pace to ensure momentum. 

3. I need to talk with individual board members to prepare them 
later this year to be a mouthpiece for building support for a 
1:1 initiative. 

4. I should start sooner than later with other tech team members 
at looking for grant opportunities to support a 1:1 initiative. 

5. Still need to secure opportunities (step 8) in dialog with 
different targeted groups to gain support for a 1:1 program. 
More videos will help as marketing material. 

6. I need to promote the contest portion of the video project to 
maintain excitement throughout the process. I know as our 
testing window grows closer, the interest in producing the 
videos will wane. I might want to adjust the schedule to have 
all videos completed before May. 

 

 

Feedback Reflection 

Most of the feedback I received from peers was focused on 
bringing clarity to my writing, which I have corrected above.



Below is my action plan, Task 17: 

 

Developing an Advocacy Plan 
 
This advocacy plan is directed toward teachers in my school 

division to take action in supporting an effort to end the 

digital divide in our school community. 

Introduction 

The digital divide is an issue that affects students in our 

community. One way we can address this is to help provide 

technology for all students, in addition to adopting a “bring 

your own device” policy for personal mobile devices to be used 

for families who can afford them. The bottom line is this: Our 

current culture demands that all students should be prepared for 

success with regular access to internet-enabled technology, 24/7. 

In order to help us reach that goal, we are asking for your 

support in developing parental buy-in for this project. We can 

do that by demonstrating the engaging, 21st century skill-

building things that we can do with technology.  

Goals 

The goals of this plan focus on building awareness for the 

need for technology in the hands of all students. We will do 

this through the creation and publication of YouTube videos 

showcasing the good things we already can do with technology. 

This will help provide good public relations content for the 

money we have already spent.  



Our long-term goals over the next school year include 

building support for bringing technology from home to school, 

providing a loaner program for interested and economically-

disadvantaged families, and promoting ubiquitous broadband 

availability throughout our community. The videos should 

showcase higher-order, quality learning outcomes that showcase 

engaged students. Parents and community members who watch these 

videos will want to support us. The videos have to be good! We 

need community support in helping everyone understand why we 

want every student to have access to a digital device and how 

this needs to happen for all students. We are planning to set 

the stage for a 1:1 technology initiative. 

To start, our short-term goal is to allow students to share 

their own enthusiasm for learning with technology and to promote 

the planning and expertise we already have in deploying a 

combination of traditional and mobile technologies in our 

schools. 

Talking Points and Information for Videos 

 Our advocacy effort for a 1:1 initiative for all students 

will be more successful if it adheres to a common vision and a 

common set of facts. We encourage you to incorporate at least a 

few of the following talking points into the videos you produce 

with the help of students. 

  



Technology is important because the world is different. 

Highlight the fact that in the real-world technology is used 

everyday, from Google searches, to paying bills, finding 

restaurants, communicating with friends, and planning trips. 

Combat the belief that technology is just a high-tech toy to 

entertain students. Show how technology makes a difference in 

the real lives of teachers and students outside school walls. 

 

Collaboration is a skill for 21st century survival. Collaborating 

with others is often cited as a workplace readiness skill, no 

matter the education level achieved by students. This involves 

the basics such as reading and writing clearly, but in today’s 

world, so much communication requires mastery of technology. 

From Skype, to Facetime, e-mail, texts, and read/write websites, 

students today can use the same collaborative tools used in the 

workplace as a learning tool. Showcase collaborative projects 

between our classrooms in our community, and beyond, with 

partnering classrooms in other parts of the world.  

 

Showcase attitudes where internet connectivity is not available. 

How do students who lack access to high-speed internet cope 

without this type of connection? This can highlight all types of 

students, from those living in a rural part of our community, or 

those from families who cannot afford internet connectivity. 



Please be careful to be sensitive when highlighting this point. 

These videos should come from student perspectives. 

 

Mobile technology today is advanced. Showcase the variety of 

what can be done with the iPad and iOS platform. From physics 

apps, to blogging, photography, videography, and more, we know 

that schools that demonstrated they could really use these 

things gained support to purchase more. Let’s show off what we 

want by showing the world the breadth and variety of today’s iOS 

platform. 

 

A guide for publishing your videos will be provided on our 

division’s own dedicated YouTube channel. 

Roles and Responsibilities 

School Principals: Principals will ensure that each grade level 

and/or department plans to publish a variety of videos 

throughout the year. We recommend a total of 10 videos per 

school in our first year. 

Supervisor of Instructional Technology: I will be responsible 

for providing technical support in the creation of the videos 

and will proffer advice as they are being planned and developed. 

I will also post final products on our YouTube channel and 

distribute them to a variety of stakeholders. 



Teachers and Students: Per the strategies outlined by each 

principal, students and teacher will work at producing these 

videos in coordination with the instructional technology 

resource teachers. Videos should be no longer than 5 minutes, so 

teachers need to direct students to keep videos short and 

concise. 

School Board: School board members will be asked to help us 

promote the videos and promote a unified message on how these 

technologies are helping us and why the community should support 

a 1:1 initiative. 

Who can help us? 

 Beyond the school board, we want as many people as possible 

to see these videos. But our target audience is parents and 

other local community members. PTAs can elect to show the videos 

during meetings, if so desired, generate discussions about the 

power of technology. As the year ends, we can take this advocacy 

effort into a second phase, as will hopefully have the 

opportunity to dialog with our county government and possible 

grant entities in supporting our effort financially. Calling 

upon community members and parents at this juncture can help us 

achieve this goal. 

Use of Symbols 

 As part of delivering a consistent message, all videos will 

feature the same introductory artwork and ending art so that 



each video fits in to a series, provided by the supervisor of 

instructional technology.  

 The videos should portray the best of what we can put 

forward. Subjects featured in the videos should look happy and 

promote positive emotions.  

 Discussion of specific apps is okay, but the platform and 

the kinds of devices (MacBook, iPad) should be avoided.  

 The videos should portray authentic learning taking place, 

and not deliberately portray false scenarios. For instance, if a 

classroom set of iPod touch devices is available, don’t shoot 

video of only 4 students in a classroom of 21 using devices.  

Resource Needs 

 The good news is that these videos maybe produced using 

equipment and software we already own. The videos can also 

capture authentic learning in all subject areas. No doubt, 

instructional time will be used to produce some of these videos, 

but they may also be assigned as extra-credit type projects for 

interested students. We can also utilize video production 

classes at the high school to assist in this effort with raw 

footage captured in any of our five schools. 

Steps Towards Action 

 We will follow the steps below for starting our advocacy 

effort. 



1. Share this plan with teachers in faculty meetings in August. 

John Hendron can deliver this message in collaboration with 

each building principal. 

2. Brainstorm the best ways for the videos to be produced at 

each school with teachers. 

3. Show teachers the artwork to be used in the videos using a 

sample produced in the central office. 

4. Follow-up the meeting with teachers to answer questions. 

5. Propose with principals a contest for the “best” videos to 

generate excitement about the plan. 

6. Collect videos throughout the year; add intro/outro 

graphics, and publish on YouTube. 

7. Promote (with the help of the school board) the videos to 

all stakeholders. 

8. Secure opportunities for special screenings with targeted 

groups, such as NAACP, Rotary, PTA, and politicians. 

9. Assess reaction from stakeholders on the message received 

when viewing the videos. 

 

 


